
Statement on arrest of Solomon Pena from House Republican Leader Ryan Lane (Aztec):  
 
“We appreciate law enforcement’s diligence in pursuing this investigation and we are still learning of this 
development just as the rest of New Mexico is. New Mexico House Republicans condemn violence in any 
form and are grateful no one was injured. This is yet another example of a convicted felon unlawfully 
gaining access to firearms, which they are barred from owning or possessing, and using the weapon in a 
manner that causes public harm.” 
 


